
 

 
 

 

 

City of Oak Ridge 

Kaufman County, Texas 
 

City Council Workshop Minutes 
January 8, 2018  at  6:00 PM 

 
Item 1                Call to Order 
Meeting was called to order by Mayor Al Rudin at 6:02 PM. Present were Jimmy Quick, Rolando 
Guzman, Scherri Holmes. and Janelle Davis.  City Secretary Donna Sprague was present. Jesse 
Wood Code Enforcement was present.  
 
Item 2                                                                     Discussion on Large Shops (Jesse Wood) 
It was discussed that the Council look at the regulations we on large shops.  There may be a need 

for an engineering plan on these.  It will be discussed in the next workshop.   
 
Item 3                                                         Discussion on Court (Donna Sprague) 
The program for courts is an excellent product, but in order for it to work the way it is intended 
a lot of forms and data must be entered.  That is going slow, and there will need to be extra time  
to get it complete. 
 
Item 4                                                                                                   Discussion on Roads 
Commissioner Hunt has informed the city that he will be resurfacing Zagota and CR 140 in the 
near future.  Most of those roads are in the county, but he informed us that to surface the part of 
Zagota in the city, at the same time it would cost the city $19,508.00. There are only 3 Oak Ridge 
residents living on Zagota.  He will resurface the part of CR 140 in the city for $32,003.00, and 
again that will only serve 3 residents.  The council cannot pay the cost, and justify it on only 6 
residents. 
 
Item 5                                                                               Discussion on Police Department                                                                                       
The Chief could not attend.  He had surgery that day.  The Mayor stated that the Police 
Department is running very well.  He is pleased with the progress. 
 
 
Item 6                                                Discussion on Oklahoma Lane Closure 
The Mayor said he and Commissioner Hunt were in discussion about the road.  The Mayor said 
that earlier he had been misinformed that the entire road was Oak Ridge responsibility.  The City 
and County are both responsible.  They are going to first clean up all the trash on the road as 
soon as the weather permits. 
 

Item 7           Discussion on Lawn Service 
This will be discussed at the next workshop.  Jesse Wood and Councilman Quick both knew 
someone that might be interested.  Jesse Wood said that the mowing will be less this year 
because of the rock in the back of building.  He said that the contract needed to be specific about 
what is expected.                                      
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

Item 18                   Motion to Adjourn 
Motion was made by Jimmy Quick, and seconded by Scherri Holmes.  All being in favor, motion 
carried.  Meeting adjourned at 6:57 PM. 
              
 
 
______________________________________ 
Al Rudin, Mayor 
 
 
ATTESTED: 
 
 
______________________________________ 
Donna Sprague, City Secretary 


